
  

 

  The Messenger   
   N e w s  a b o u t  o u r  c h u r c h ,   

   o u r  m i n i s t r i e s  a n d  o u r  p e o p l e  
 

J u l y  2 0 1 8  
 

                   Living Waters Lutheran Church and Preschool 

God be merciful unto us, and bless us; 

and cause His face to shine upon us.   Psalm 67:1 

Slow Cooker Pot Luck 
Sunday, July 15 

 
Bring your appetite and favorite 
Slow Cooker dish to share. 

 

When: Sunday, July 15, after the 
 church service 
Where: Fellowship Hall 
Why: for socializing and conversa-
tion. 
 

Thank youΧǘƻ !ƭ wȅōƛŎƪƛ ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ Ǉƛŀπ

ƴƛǎǘ ǿƘƛƭŜ L ǿŀǎ ƻƴ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴΦ !ƭΣ ǿŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ 
ȅƻǳǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜΦ  
WǳŘȅ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 

Memorial Service for Juanita Baier 
Wednesday, June 27, 1:00 PM 

 

Wǳŀƴƛǘŀ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нлΦ 
{ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ōŀǧƭŜŘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΦ {ƘŜ ŀƴŘ 
ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΣ WƻƘƴΣ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ŀǎ ƴŜǿ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ōǳǘ ǎƘŜ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
ƛƭƭ ǎƻƻƴ ŀƊŜǊΦ 

FloridaðBahamas Synod  
Assembly Report 
June 1ð3, 2018 

 

 This yearôs Synod Assembly was fo-
cused on elections to fill vacancies on the 
Synod Council and various committees, budget re-
ports, reports from other ministry areas, educational 
workshops, as well as worship opportunities. Janet 
and I attended the joint sessions with Pastor Lyle on 
Friday and Saturday, as well as two workshops out 
of the many scheduled opportunities. 
 

 This was our new Bishopôs first assembly. Bishop 
Suarez spoke of the focus on Vitality, Diversity and 
Leadership in individual churches and the three Bib-
lical roads: Emmaus road, Jericho road, and Damas-
cus road. The theme of support for the church  along 
the road are: We are the Church Together; We are 
Lutherans; We are the Church for the sake of the 
World. 
 

 The workshops we attended were on Stewardship 
in Todayôs World presented by Pastor David Lose, 
and on Congregational Vitality presented by Pastor 
Steve Bouman. Both of the workshops focused on 
concepts rather than specific ñaction stepsò to be ap-
plied in our home church. Pastor Lose also presented 
a ñworkshop of the wholeò to the entire assembly. It 
was titled ñGrounded in the Gospel: Reading Scrip-
ture through a Lutheran Lensò in which he examined 
the topic of Bible study in todayôs world. 
 

 Both Janet and I thank you for the opportunity to 
attend the Synod Assembly with Pastor Lyle on be-
half of Living Waters. 
 

Yours in Christ, Rich Pelto 
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 From the Pastor   
      

.ȅ wŜǾΦ [ȅƭŜ ¢Ǌǳƛǧ 

Greetings dear friends! 
 

 As your new pastor, I think it is so important that you understand that when it 
comes to the ministry of our church, I believe that pastors were never meant to do 
the job alone. Every member of the body of Christ is to be involved in the ministry 
of the church using their gifts to serve others. Yes, you can be a minister! A minis-
ter is anyone who serves. That is our calling! And God doesnôt call us to be serv-
ants in His church without providing us with the gifts to do so. 
 

 For example, on Sunday morning, June 17, we began a new ministry! Your brother in Christ, Steve Vaughan, 
served throughout the worship service as an Assisting Minister. Steve served in worship as my partner in the lead-
ership of the worship service. And I might add, he served so well in that new role. Initially, it will be Steve 
Vaughan, and Kimberly Vaughan, and Karen Hoeppner, and Ray Fundyga who will be serving as assisting minis-
ters on Sunday mornings, and in other worship services throughout the church year. Steve and Kimberly are cur-
rently in the process of completing study to become deacons in the Florida Bahamas Synod. And part of their re-
sponsibility as deacons will be to serve our church, under my supervision, in worship and in other ministries of 
Living Waters Lutheran, as I see fit.  
 

 And then very soon, I will add more assisting ministers to this team. I hope that each of you will prayerfully 
consider stepping up and letting me know if you wish to be added to this team. I believe God has given each of you 
a passion for an area of ministry, and God has blessed you with some natural abilities that He wants you to use in 
our church. We have, from time to time, asked each of you to complete a spiritual gifts inventory, hoping that you 
would be encouraged to be a minister and to serve in some way. When you choose to do so, you will be richly 
blessed in a number of ways, and you will be a blessing to others.  
 

 As your new pastor, one of my top priorities is to ñEQUIP THE SAINTSòéthat is, to help you discover your 
spiritual gifts and to encourage you to grow spiritually. Currently, on Wednesday, at 6:30 pm, Iôm leading a Bible 
study on the book of Jonah. Now, that would be another opportunity for you to grow spiritually--by walking to-
gether with your sisters and brothers through the Word of God. As I have mentioned from time to time, all are wel-
come! This isnôt a gathering of Bible scholars, it is a gathering of ordinary folks, like me, whom the Holy Spirit 
can help to better understand how God wishes us to live on this earth, and to love one another and to serve one an-
other. And in particular, with the book of Jonah, we learn how God is always interrupting our lives to help us to 
discover HIS will for our lives. This study will probably continue into the month of July, so just show up! You 
wonôt be disappointed. 
 

 Iôm also very excited about another new path that our church is about to take. We will be joining Holy Trinity 
Lutheran and Hope Lutheran, churches in Port Charlotte, for an Adult Vacation Bible School. On July 23-26 from 
5:30 to 8:00 pm, we will share a meal; and we will share prayer and song and Godôs Word. The topic for this 
V.B.S. is Godôs Creation and our focus will be to learn about hunger, hope and the work to which God calls us in 
the world to end hunger for good. We will celebrate together the gifts that God has created, gifts that can help build 
a world where all are fed, and how, with the help of Godôs people, all the world can be fed. Each day, we will gath-
er at one of the three churches, where we will start with a meal and then have a large group opening, and then ex-
perience some crafts and some games.  
 

 Again, you will have some fun! Trust me! 
 

 These three churches will be coming together from time to time throughout each year, so that our combined 
members will get to know each other and most importantly seek some ways to serve our community together. We 
hope to have a collective impact on a particular need in our community and in so doing, rejuvenate the faith of 
those persons who participate together. We believe by doing so, our congregations will become more vibrant and 
effective in carrying out Godôs work with our hands. 
 

I truly believe that God has some surprises for us! And I love surprises! I hope you do, too! 
 

Again, see you around town!          
Pastor Lyle 
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Our church offers many opportunities for each of us to express our talents. Maybe you have skills and 
talents and a calling to volunteer in the following areas:  

¶ Counters NeededðIf you can count and are in-
terested in serving your church on a Sunday each 
month, please contact Marty Savard. You will be 
trained and not left on your own! Sadly, this is an 
unpaid position, but coffee is available (for a small 
donation) which you also will be responsible to 
count! You can reach Marty at  
savardmarty@comcast.net, or 776-6139, or most 
any Sunday at church. Thanks and blessings. 

  
¶ UsheringðHead of the usher team is Larry Nel-

son. Larry is always looking for additional mem-
bers who wouldnôt mind serving in this capacity 
on a Sunday morning. Please speak to Larry at any 
service. 

 

¶ Tool Box CrewðHelp with the upkeep of the 
church building and exterior. Contacts are Rick 
Backiel and Gary Hiltz 

 

¶ Community Meals—Help cook and serve meals 
twice a month for community members. Contact is 
Kris Dines 

 

¶ Altar CareðPrepare the altar for Sunday Com-
munion and clean up after the Sunday ser-
vice.Contact is Debbie Stankiewicz 

 

¶ Sunday Coffee Fellowship-Sign up to bring 
backed goods for the fellowship after the church 
service. Clean-up volunteers are also welcome. 
Contact Betty Drechsel. 

 
 

Refer to your church directory  
for contact information of these individuals 

  
Come and enjoy yourself at this study of the 
book of Jonah as we allow the Holy Spirit to 

guide our hearts and minds in talking about and un-
derstanding Godôs will for our lives. It is a welcom-
ing and relaxed setting and if you have never attend-
ed a Bible study before, please prayerfully consider 
being a part of this one. All are welcome!! 

 Do you ever find yourself fighting God---your 
desires pulling you one way and Godôs desires pull-
ing you another way? Jonah found himself in that 
very position, but his own desire won out over 
Godôs for a time. Or so he thought!! As we often see 
in our own lives, God accomplished His purposes 

through Jonah even though it meant God dishing out 
a heavy serving of humility on a prideful and un-
willing heart. Yes, aligning our own desires with 
Godôs is always a challenging process, and it must 
always start in our heart. God wanted Jonahôs ac-
tions and his heart. God wants OURS as well!! 

Bible Study: The Book of Jonah 

Continues Wednesday, June 27, July 11, 18, 6:30-8 p.m., Fellowship Hall 
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Fall Gathering  
Nov. 9-11 

 
It is time to start thinking about the Fall Gathering 
for Women of the ELCA. This is a weekend where 
women from all over the Florida/Bahamas Synod 
get together at Lake Yale in Central Florida for  
worship, fun, workshops, and fellowship.  
 
Beginning now, women will be able to register on 
line for the Fall Gathering which will be held No-
vember 9, 10, and 11, 2018. All the forms can be 
downloaded on the website www.flwelca.com. New 
this year - register before August 31st and save 
$10.00! If you would like more information, see 
Kris Dines, Char DeWitt or Betty Drechsel or go to 
the website at www.flwelca.com. 

Council ReportðGayle Backiel 
 

Your Church Council has been working for you this 
summer:  
¶ a ñfun for allò Church Picnic and Game day, 
¶ cleaning the attic and shredding all old outdated 

documents, 
¶ making repairs in and around the building 
¶ paying bills and balancing the books 
 
Paying the bills and balancing the books...that is the 
treasurer's job. Mike Poe is doing an excellent job in 
that position. The problem is that he has decided not 
to run for council next year and has decided not to 
continue as treasurer after the first of the year. That 
leaves a hole in the Council and the working of the 
church. If you would like to become our new treasur-
er, Mike is willing to work with you between now 
and the rest of the year to help you become ready for 
the responsibility which will begin in 2019. 
 
If this sounds like an area you would like to volunteer 
for, please contact Mike Poe or the church office. 

Global Mission Updates 
 

Florida Bahamas Synod Global Mission Newsletter printed a beautiful note from the 
church in Haiti. 
 

As in the Florida-Bahamas Synod and elsewhere, Haitian Lutherans expect their church leaders will respond 
in times of crisis. Unfortunately, the resources in Haiti are overwhelmed by crisis after crisis and church 
leaders must continually look elsewhere for help. Be it a hurricane and flooding, lack of food and jobs, Zika 
virus or cholera epidemic, or forced eviction from the Dominican Republic ï Pr. Joseph Livenson, President 
of the Eglise Lutherienne DôHaiti, has been present with the other Lutheran pastors and deacons to offer 
comfort and hope to a hurting people. The Global Mission Committee wants you to know that Pr. Livensonôs 
ability to stay connected with his Executive Council and Deacons to know what is going on in their communi-
ties is because of YOU. The plantings and seeds that provided food and livelihoods for communities in Les 
Cayes and Jean Rabel that were devastated after hurricanes and flooding ï was because of YOU. The goats 
that were purchased and now provide milk for hungry children ï were purchased because of YOU. The vehi-
cles that are used to bring food and hygiene supplies and Pr. Livenson to outlying areas are running because 
of YOU. 
 
Itôs because of people like YOU, who read this and share this information with others and give generously to 
Global Mission, that there is any hope and help at all in Haiti, where it is so desperately needed.  THANK 
YOU!             (Source: GLOBAL MISSION UPDATE SPRING NEWSLETTER ELCA ) 

 
ñSeeds For Haitiò Vacation Bible School Challenge 
 

All Florida Bahamas Synod congregations that have Vacation Bible School programs are invited to partici-
pate in this special project to raise money for seeds for Haiti. Donations collected during the week of Bible 
school will be used to purchase seeds in Haiti for the fall planting season. Please send your checks to the FB 
Synod office (3838 W. Cypress St., Tampa, FL, 33607 ï Attn. Kim Raymond) with ñSeeds for Haitiò on the 
memo line. Act now! The Global Mission Committee will match donations up to $2,500. 
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Upcoming Dates to Note: 
 
June 27, WednesdayðMemorial Service for 

 Juanita Baier, 1:00 p.m. 

July 13, 20, WednesdayðBible Study, 6:30-8 p.m. 

July 15, SundayðSlow Cooker Pot Luck, after 

 church in the Fellowship Hall 

July 23-26, Monday through ThursdayðAdult  

 Vacation Bible School 

Living Waters Lutheran Church & Preschool  

July 2018  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

1 
Worship Service 

10:00 AM 

2 
Council Reports 
Due 

3 4 5 
Community 
Dinner 

4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

Bread & Pastry 
Ministry 

4:00 PM - 4:30 PM 

6 
AA Meeting 

8:00 PM 

7 

8 
Undy Sunday 
Worship Service 

10:00 AM 

9 
Church Council 
Meeting 1:00 PM 

Preschool Board 
of Directors 

5:30 PM 

10 11 
Bible Study 
    6:30 PM-8:00 PM 

12 
Bread & Pastry 
Ministry 

4:00 PM - 4:30 PM 

NWPCCA 
7:00 PM 

13 
AA Meeting 

8:00 PM 

14 

15 
Undy Sunday 
Worship Service 

10:00 AM 

16 17 18 
Bible Study 
    6:30 PM-8:00 PM 

 

 

19 
Community 
Dinner 

4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

Bread & Pastry 
Ministry 

4:00 PM - 4:30 PM 

20 
AA Meeting 

8:00 PM 

21 

22 
Worship Service 

10:00 AM 

23 
Adult Vacation 
Bible School 

5:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

24 
Adult Vacation 
Bible School 

5:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

25 
Adult Vacation 
Bible School 

5:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

26 
Bread & Pastry 
Ministry 

4:00 PM - 4:30 PM 

Adult Vacation Bible 
School 

5:30 PM - 8:00 PM 

27 
AA Meeting 

8:00 PM 

28 

29 
Worship Service 

10:00 AM 

30 31       

Surprise someone on the list by 
sending a birthday greeting. 
 

 July 3  Deb Poe 
 July 6  JoAnn Dorrough 
   Donna Suchy 
 July 10 Allan Finsted 
 July 12  Larry Nelson 
 July 13  Ercell Wade 
 July 18  Nick Winiecke 
 July 21  Phyllis Shantz 
 July 27  Stanley Bliss 
 July 29  Megan Houser 
 July 31  Bonnie Jensen 
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T h e  M e s s e n g e r  ƛǎ  ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ōȅ [ƛǾƛƴƎ ²ŀǘŜǊǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƭŀǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ  /ƻǇƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘΥ ǿǿǿΦ[ƛǾƛƴƎ²ŀǘŜǊǎ[ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΦŎƻƳ ŀƴŘ Ǿƛŀ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴΦ 
 

¢ƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǿǊƛǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ .ŀǊō /ŀǊǘǿǊƛƎƘǘΣ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ 
ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜǊΥ ŀƴŎƘƻǊǎǝǘŎƘϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ фпм-тпо-пттлΦ !ǊǝŎƭŜǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ нмǎǘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ !Ǌǝπ
ŎƭŜǎ  Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŜŘƛǘŜŘΦ 

Physical Address 
Living Waters Lutheran Church  
  and Preschool 
   12475 Chancellor Blvd, 
   Port Charlotte, FL 33953 
 

Mailing Address 
   PO Box 8064, North Port, FL 34290 
 

941-625-8090   
www.livingwaterslutheran.com 
 
Church Office: Kris Dines 
   kris@livingwaterslutheran.com 
 
Pastor Lyle Truitt: 
   plylet65@gmail.com 
 
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m.-Noon, Mon-
Thurs. 
 

 

 LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƛǘǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŜƳŀƛƭ tŀǎǘƻǊ ¢Ǌǳƛǧ ŀǘ ǇƭȅƭŜǘсрϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ фпм-снр-улфлΦ  

Council Members: 
Gayle Backiel, President/ 
                        Small Groups 
   941-769-0882 
   rbackiel@verizon.net 
 
Rick Backiel, Co-chair Property 
                        Maintenance 
   941-769-3903 
   rbackiel@verizon.net 
 
Joanne Carlock, Vice Pres/ 
                     Fellowship 
   941-426-5434 
   jcarlock99@yahoo.com 
 
Jane Fundyga, Financial Sec/ 
                        Member Care 
   941-240-6406 
   jfundyga@gmail.com 

    
Gary Hiltz, Stewardship &  
       Co-chair Property Maint. 
   781-985-1020 
   hiltz.gary@gmail.com 
 
Larry Nelson, At Large/Ushers 
   941-979-5966 
   larrypnelson9805@gmail.com 
 
 
Mike Poe, Treasurer 
   941-426-3843 
   mddlpoe@hotmail.com 
 
 
Kim Vaughan, Secretary/ 
                      Worship Liaison 
   443-277-6306 
   Notmuchafraid@hotmail.com 

 

New Members Installed on June 10 
 
FLEMING, Jean (941) 888-5222 
 3943 Pinstar Terrace  
 North Port, FL 34287 
Email Address: jfleming1927@gmail.com 
b 
LOZANO, Julia (941) 888-5222 
 3943 Pinstar Terrace  
 North Port, FL 34287 
Email Address: julialozano453@gmail.com 
 
MUSSETTER, Don & Elaine (941) 244-0294 
 3443 Lakewood Blvd.  
 North Port, FL 34287 
Email Address: elainemussetter@comcast.net 
 
RABENOLD, Bill & Vicki  (610) 570-5417 
     503 La Playa Circle   
     North Port, FL 34287 
Email Address: housefull7@rocketmail.com 
 
THORNTON, Carol (407) 744-3067 
 6901 Willow Creek Circle Apt 102        
 North Port, FL 34287 
Email Address: csutton111@comcast.net 
 

 
 
 
 
WALZ, Cliff & Eunice   (715) 416-0345 
     5753 Tropicare Blvd.  
     North Port, FL 34291 
Email Address: lpskuyper@gmail.com 
 

Please include these names in your church directory 


